
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Richard Allen 
Lead Member of the Examining Authority  

 

 

 

 

Dear Sir, 

London Borough of Havering (20025659) – Response to Winter Photomontages and 
Photomontage Methodology 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Winter Photomontages (REP1-018, 
REP-019, REP1-020, REP-021, REP-022) and Photomontage Methodology (REP1-017) 
submitted by the Applicant at Deadline One. 
 
LB Havering has reviewed the Winter Photomontages and Photomontage Methodology 
and can confirm that these have been completed in line with the Landscape Institute TGN 
06/19 Visual representation of development proposals (published 17 September 2019). 
 
Generally, the photomontages are as to be expected, with visibility in the first few years of 
implementation and then screening as planting becomes established.  
 
The Applicant wrote to the Examining Authority (ExA) on 4th December (AS-029) 
concerning notification of intention to make a request for changes to the scheme. One of 
the proposed changes (Change 2) involves the creation of an environmental bund. At the 
time of writing this submission, Highways England are carrying out a Targeted Non-
Statuary consultation on this and other proposed changes to the scheme.  
 
Should the Applicant decide to proceed with the proposed changes and submit these to 
the ExA at a future deadline submission, LB Havering would encourage the ExA to request 
clarification as to whether the photomontages are based on the revised environmental 
bund proposal, or if they were produced in line with the previous layout and design. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

Daniel Douglas 
Team Leader Transport Planning 

Daniel Douglas 
Team Leader Transport Planning  
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